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Commonwealth Department of

Health and

T‘ : A Therapeutic Family Services
Goods

PO Box 100 Woden ACT 2606 Australia
Telephonc: (06) 232 8444 Facsimile: (06) 232 8605

Drug Safety and Evaluation Branch
Telephone: (02) 6232 8113
Facsimile: (02) 6232 8140

Applic No:  97.400.2
Clin: 97/14530

The Managing Director
Roche Products Pty Ltd

P O Box 255

DEE WHY NSW 20¢9

Attention: —

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your letter of 15 July 1998 concerning the Product Information for
Lariam (mefloquine hydrochloride).

Evaluation of your application (Application No 97.400.2) has been completed.

In accordance with Section 28 of the Therapeutic Goods Act 1989, the amended text
of the Product Information is approved. A copy of the document is provided as
Attachment 1. The attached document must be the document supplied from three
months from the date of this letter in connection with Lariam tablet 250mg (as
mefloquine hydrochloride), Australian Registration No 43321.

The CMI enclosed with your letter of 4 September 1998 is considered to meet the
format as required in Schedule 12 of the Therapeutic Goods Regulations and not to
contain any statement contrary to the approved Product Information. You are
reminded that there is a continuing obligation to ensure that at all times the patient
information document (Consumer Medicine Information - CMI) complies with the
statutory requirements. Following amendment of the Product Information, any
changes needed to the CMI to ensure consistency with the Product Information must
be made within three months of the approval or natification of the change to the
Product Information. In the case of changes relating to the safety or safe use of the
product, more rapid change of the CMI may be warranted.

Two copies of the final printed version of the Product Information quoting the date of %
this letter are to be supplied in due course. Please note that if any safety related / E :
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changes are made to this Product Information by notification in the future, you
should retain the date of this approval but also cite the date of notification of the

safety related change made.

This decision is an "initial decision" within the meaning of Section 60 of the
Therapeutic Goods Act 1989 ("the Act’). This means that if your interests are
affected by the decision, you may seek review of this decision by the Minister. Any
appeal should be made in writing within 90 days after this decision first comes to
your notice or to the notice of your company, and should be sent to the following

address:

The Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister
for Health and Family Services

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

The letter should be headed "APPEAL UNDER SECTION 60 OF THE
THERAPEUTIC GOODS ACT 1989”.

Before embarking upon this course of action you are invited to contact the initial
decision maker to see whether the matter can be resolved informally.

The Parliamentary Secretary may either deal with the appeal personally, or send it
to be dealt with by one of the Minister's delegates within the Department. Should
you be dissatisfied with the result of your appeal then, subject to the Administrative
Appeals Tribunal Act 1975, you may appeal to the Tribunal for review of the
Minister's/Delegate's decision. :

Yours faithfully

]
DELEGATE OF THE SECRETARY
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